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BEFORE THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF LANE COUNTY, OREGON 

ORDER NO: 24-01-09-02  In the Matter of Submitting a Resolution for 
Consideration at the National Association of 
Counties 2024 Legislative Conference 

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners have directed that Lane County be a member 
in good standing at the National Association of Counties; and 

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners endeavors to utilize the advocacy skills of the 
National Association by influencing the issues the Association focuses on; and 

WHEREAS, the National Association of Counties has announced it will accept proposed 
Policy Resolutions the membership will consider at their annual Legislative Conference to be held 
in Washington DC beginning on February 10, 2024; and 

WHEREAS, Lane County provides behavioral health services and has an interest in 
ensuring a diversity of payer mixes to support that work; and 

WHEREAS, Behavioral health care payments for service are often below payments for 
primary health care in spite of federal laws aimed at creating parity between behavioral healthcare 
and physical health care.  

NOW, THEREFORE, the Board of County Commissioners of Lane County ORDERS as 
follows: 

1. The Policy Resolution (Attachment A) addressing payment parity improvements
for behavioral health care will be submitted to the National Association of Counties
for consideration at its Legislative Conference in Washington DC under Lane
County’s name.

2. The Administrator shall cause the Policy Resolution to be submitted by the
deadline of January 10, 2024.

ADOPTED this 9th day of January, 2024. 

___________________________________
Chair 
Lane County Board of Commissioners 
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